Holland Conservation Commission

Minutes of Commission meeting held on May 11, 2010.
Present: Mary VandenBerg, Chairperson, Nathan Gumlaw, Acting Secretary and James Wettlaufer.

Chairperson called the meeting to order. The minutes of the April 27, 2010 meeting were read and accepted
and will be distributed.

7:30 p.m. Patricia J. Scungio of 83 Sturbridge Rd, Holland, Ma, brought four different conservation issues to
our attention. The first two had to deal with erosion that was occurring on her property, the second two dealt
with erosion that was occurring across the street from her and on Leno Rd. These issues, along with
corresponding photos, were described in detail. We asked Patricia J. Scungio, for permission to access her
property (which she agreed to) and informed her that a representative from the conservation committee
would make a site visit to investigate the conservation issues that she had raised.

8:00 p.m. We signed a letter to Jane Peirce (319 RFR Coordinator), in support of using the remaining FY07
319 grant to complete the Sturbridge road Storm Water Management project that is currently being
considered under this grant application. All were in favor of the project.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:15 PM.
Respectfully submitited by
%’/I/ Nathan K. Gumlaw, Acting Secretary

Copies to Select Board, Town Clerk, Board of Health, Planning Board, Building Inspector, Highway
Surveyor, ZBA, File and HCC Chairperson.




